Notes
CAC Meeting

April 12, 2011

Present:  Jay St. Gaudens, Chair Person, Barbara Delph, Victoria Fuller, Penny Mason, Al Marquez, Karen Tracy.
Staff:  Joe Guzzetta, General Manager, Susan Greer, Assistant General Manager/Controller
Motion by Al Marquez, Seconded by Victoria Fuller, Carried Unanimously to approve the agenda.

Motion by Victoria Fuller, Seconded by Barbara Delph, Carried Unanimously to approve the minutes of the January 4, 2011 meeting.

7.  Susan Greer, Assistant General Manager/Controller, explained the toilet exchange program advising that volunteers would be appreciated to assist on May 7 and May 21 with the event.  It was suggested that a sticker be placed on toilets emphasizing that there will be a charge of $150 for replaced toilets not turned in.
8.  Urban Water Management Plan:  The CAC reviewed Chapters 3, 5, 6, and 8 of the UWMP, made suggested changes, and presented questions for the consultant, Kennedy/Jenks to address.
9.  Setting of Date of Public Meeting for UWMP:  It was the Consensus of the CAC to set Wednesday, May 25, 2011, 7:00pm as the time and date to review the completed draft UWMP and hear from the public on any matters concerning the plan.
10.  Water Account Guarantee Deposit
Susan Greer presented the report explaining the current and proposed deposit system.  The CAC discussed the system in depth and considered several alternatives.

Motion by Victoria Fuller, Seconded by Penny, carried 4/2 with Jay St Gaudens and Al Marquez opposed, to establish a schedule requiring no deposit for “green light” credit holders, $100 for “yellow light” credit holders with the deposit credited to the account after 24 months of good payment history, and $100 for “red light” credit holders with the deposit credited to the account after 48 months of good payment history; and that lack of a Social Security number would be considered as a “red light” credit holder.  Members opposed were opposed either because the 48 month time period was considered to be too long, or there was preference to require property owners to sign up for water in which case a lower deposit may be appropriate since there would be other recourse.
Future Agenda Items:
Motion by Barbara Delph, Seconded by Al Marquez, failed due to tie vote to request that the Board of Directors authorize the CAC to revisit the potential policy of requiring new water service to be opened in the name of the property owner and not the tenant.  Barbara, Victoria, Al in support; Penny Mason, Karen Tracy, Jay St. Gaudens opposed.

The Committee discussed when it is or isn’t appropriate for committee members to identify themselves as committee members when speaking publicly.  Opinions were expressed that identifying membership on the CAC could give the false impression that the CAC member is representing and speaking for the CAC.  Other opinions were expressed that any CAC member has a legal right to speak and to identify their affiliation with any organization.  There was a Consensus that identifying oneself as a member of the CAC could give the false impression that the individual is speaking for the CAC, and could affect the reliability of the CAC.
Motion by Karen Tracy, Seconded by Victoria Fuller, Carried Unanimously to adjourn 

